
Green Island Power Authority 

69 Hudson Avenue 

Green Island, NY 12183 

(518) 271-9397 

May 18, 2010  

The Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
State of New York Department of Public Service 
3 Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223  
 
Re:  Green Island Power Authority 
 TARIFF P.S.C. No. 1 ELECTRICITY 

Dear Secretary Brilling:  
 
The Green Island Power Authority (GIPA) herewith submits for filing proposed revisions to 
GIPA’s P.S.C. No. 1- Electricity, “Leaf No. 9 - Charges” to implement changes to “A. 
RECONNECTION CHARGE” and “B. INSUFFICIENT FUNDS CHECK CHARGE”.  The 
purpose of these revisions is to recover the increased actual costs from those ratepayers 
responsible for such costs. 
 
Reconnection Charge: The current after-hours reconnection charge is the same as the normal 
working hours charge of $25.00, which does not reflect the overtime costs of dispatching a 
distribution lineman during off hours.  As such, these additional costs are being borne by the 
system’s other ratepayers rather than those who are responsible for such costs.  It is proposed 
that after-hours charge be increased from $25.00 to $50.00 in order to provide for the appropriate 
recovery of such costs. 
 
Insufficient Funds Check Charge:  The current tariff charge for customers’ checks returned due 
to insufficient funds is $10.00.  The insufficient funds fee charged by our bank has increased to 
$20.00 per check, resulting in a shortfall of $10.00 on each check returned.  It is proposed to 
increase the insufficient funds charge to $20.00 to recover the fee imposed on GIPA. 
 
GIPA proposes that these changes in Leaf 9 take effect on September 1, 2010, and respectfully 
request that the Public Service Commission approve the tariff leaf provided herein.  A hard 
copy of this letter and the affected leaf is also being transmitted by mail.  Please advise the 
undersigned of any questions you may have regarding this filing. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

John J. Brown 

Received: 05/18/2010




